
January 23, 2023

Dear Parents and Community Members:

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER), which provides key
information on the 2021-22 educational progress for Savage Elementary School. The AER
addresses the complex reporting information required by federal and state laws. The school’s
report contains information about student assessment, accountability, and teacher quality. If you
have any questions about the AER, please contact Lisa M. Preuss (Principal) for assistance.

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the following website
https://bit.ly/3R1oeZU, or you may review a copy in the main office at your child’s school.

For the 2021-22 school year, schools were identified based on previous years’ performance using
definitions and labels as required in the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support
and Improvement (TSI) school is one that had at least one underperforming student subgroup in
2021-22. An Additional Targeted Support (ATS) school is one that had a student subgroup
performing at the same level as the lowest 5% of all schools in the state in 2021-22. A
Comprehensive Support and Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance was in the
lowest 5% of all schools in the state or had a graduation rate at or below 67% in 2021-22. Some
schools are not identified with any of these labels. In these cases, no label is given.

Our school has not been given one of these labels.

Savage Elementary School has continued to work on improving our English Language Arts (ELA)
and Math scores with Math being our lowest area. We use Everyday Math and have incorporated
Number Talks and Math Tasks to help improve our scores. We are currently using iReady as our
state approved assessment tool and we continue to monitor our scores utilizing our data wall
and weekly grade level meetings. In our meetings we will adjust instruction based upon our data
in order to better meet the students’ needs whether that be for support or to challenge and
advance our students.

https://bit.ly/3R1oeZU


ASSIGNING PUPILS TO OUR SCHOOL

The Board of Education determines the school attendance area of the district and requires the
students within each area to attend their homeschool. No assignments to schools or attendance
schedules shall be discriminated against students on the basis of gender, race, religion, disability
or national origin.

SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN PROGRESS

A major focus of the school improvement plan is increasing student achievement  in all content
areas; especially in the area of mathematics and literacy. A driving force for our school
improvement plan is using data from iReady, Common Unit Assessments and DRA scores. This
data is analyzed weekly and monthly in our grade level meetings to assist us in providing
instruction that meets the needs of the students and our school improvement goals. We have
implemented Project Lead the Way for our Science curriculum. Our teacher leaders have been
trained and are coaches for the classroom teachers. Staff development is an integral component
of the ongoing school improvement process.

DESCRIPTION OF SPECIALIZED SCHOOL

Savage Road Elementary School is very proud to house the Gifted and Talented program for the
Van Buren School district and we currently have 93 students enrolled.

CURRICULUM ACCESS

The school follows the state curriculum of the Michigan Common Core State Standards.

RECENT SCHOOL DATA SCORES

For the 2021-2022 school year we have included the percentage of students who met or
exceeded proficiency on the NWEA assessment for the January testing period.

Math Reading

Kindergarten 70% Kindergarten 67%

1st Grade 59% 1st Grade 55%

2nd Grade 65% 2nd Grade 59%

3rd Grade 51% 3rd Grade 61%

4th Grade 41% 4th Grade 47%



PARENT ATTENDANCE AT CONFERENCES

We are very proud of the percentage of parents that attend our Parent Teacher Conferences. For
the 2021-2022 Fall Parent Teacher Conferences we had 95% of our parents/families attend their
student(s) conference.

At Savage Road Elementary School we are dedicated to improving student achievement and
ensuring that we as a staff provide a safe, caring and productive atmosphere which promotes
teaching and learning. We are proud to be a Leader in Me school and create a positive
community and culture that fosters student success for years to come. We look forward to
continuous improvement and a bright future here at Savage Elementary.

Sincerely,

Lisa M. Preuss

Principal, Savage Road Elementary School


